
   
  

   
  

  
  

  
 

 

 

 

         

 
                 

                

             
             

            
            

              
   

 
               

                
 

         

United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF HEARINGS AND APPEALS 

Probate Hearings Division 
1011 INDIAN SCHOOL RD., NW 

OFFICE 322 

ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87104 

(844) 667-0464 

(505) 563-5341 (Fax) 

Special Notice Concerning Hearings Scheduled in October of 2023 

This notice is for interested parties in any of the probate cases scheduled to be heard in 
October of 2023. Please be advised that the hearings may not take place as scheduled, 

due to a potential lapse in appropriations (commonly referred to as a “government 
shutdown”). To learn whether the hearing for your case will take place as scheduled, 

please call the following toll-free phone number: 844-667-0464. If your call is not 
answered by a person, a recording will have current information about the hearings. If 

there is no lapse in appropriations (that is, no “government shutdown”) the hearings will 
proceed as scheduled. 

If a hearing does not take place due to a lapse in appropriations, it will be rescheduled, 

and you will receive a separate notice of the new date and time for the hearing. 

X 
John R. Payne 

Chief Administrative Law Judge 

Signed by: JOHN PAYNE 


